
FULTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

September 8, 2021
   I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Dale Green.
  II.
Trustees: Art Kilburg, Steve Bull, Boyd Van Dellen

Charlie Thacker was absent
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Eric Sikkema, RJ Sikkema, Rachel Bielema, Steve Boonstra, Jimmy Pell, Jon Butz, Justin VanDellen, & Eric Burden 

  III.
Roll Call #1 approved the August 11, 2021 regular meeting minutes. Roll Call #2 approved the August 11, 2021 closed session minutes.
  IV.
Roll Call #3 approved the check register for August, 2021.
   V.
Roll Call #4 approved the Treasurer’s Report for August 2021.  

  VI.
Steve Myers -  Request to go into closed session at the conclusion of the regular trustee meeting.
 VII.
Nancy Hartsell got all the new computers set up and announced that she will be retiring as our IT person.  Eric Sikkema will reach out to two other possibilities for her replacement.  Roll Call #5 approved changing our EMS billing to the same price for resident and non-residents and increasing fees to  $1,000/BLS, $1,600/ALS Tier 1, $2,250/ALS Tier 2, $75 for BLS refusal after 1st refusal, and increasing mileage to $15/Mile.  Roll Call #6 approved waiving the bid process for the tower replacement due to the emergency situation with radio communication issues and availability of  parts.  Roll Call #7 approved purchasing the used tower from T. Steele Construction, Inc and purchasing a new antenna and Coax from Lectronics, Inc.
VIII.
Fire Chief Report:  Roll Call #8 approved placing Eric Hogan on a 6 month probation pending a favorable background check.  It is estimated that Image Trend should be up and running by the first of October.
EMS Coordinator Report:  Rachel passed on information from the EMS area meeting that both her and Boyd Van Dellen attended.  Lisa Schaver is taking a leave of absence due to an injury.  Calls for August were 24 BLS, 5 ALS, 1 Turnover to Clinton, 4 Standby, 10 Refusals, 2 Clinton Assists, 4 Cancelled for a total of 51 calls.
Office Manager Report: Roll Call #9 approved the Annual Financial Report.  Roll Call #10 approved going with a tax levy increase of 5%. We received notice that the district was named in the Paul D. Norman Trust and will be receiving funds once a year starting after January of 2022 for the next 10 years.  Amount will be based on market value of the trust each year with an estimated amount of $30,000 annually.
   IX.
None
    X.
Roll Call #11 approved spending up to $1,200 for fire prevention materials.  The purchase of 2 paramedic training items was tabled until next month.  Roll Call #12 approved the purchase of 5 sets of turn out gear from Dinges Fire Company at $2,500 each for a total estimated cost of $12,500. Ambulances are a year out on new builds so committee will try to have prices for the meeting next month.
   XI.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

